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The pandemic has taught us many valuable lessons. Amongst them,

it has helped to reinforce the value of connection with others. This

past weekend, I had the chance to Zoom call with some teacher

friends. Having been placed together for our first student teaching

practicum, we remain in touch and present in each other’s lives

almost twenty years later. This group of dear friends, who teach all

over the city and even out of the country, are a source of strength in

my life. It is a group who understands the realities of teaching

during a pandemic and in sharing our stories, we find strength and

can offer each other support. 

There are of course the annual challenges, for instance. November

brings with it its own list of demands. The preparation of report

cards and student progress conferences do not make this time of

year an easy one. Moreover, as we watch provincial test positivity

rates creep upward, we also see levels of concern creep upward as

well. 

That said, there are some small graces that are important to

acknowledge, namely that students aged five to eleven are now

eligible to get vaccinated. While this process will take time,

knowing another layer of protection can now exist in all classrooms

may help alleviate some of the anxiety presently felt in early years

classrooms. There is also the knowledge that December is around

the corner and that winter break will provide an opportunity to rest

and recharge. 

For some, December 23rd may feel too far distant. With many
teachers feeling an overwhelming sense of exhaustion, finding
ways to accept these feelings and emotions we are having
without judgement is crucial. Dr. Susan David, a Harvard
psychologist has spoken on the importance of emotional agility
in both her TED Talk and in a podcast interview with New York
Times bestselling author and former Winnipegger, Kate Bowler.
(I have embedded the links to both if you are interested in
exploring either.) Key takeaways include acknowledging that we
are not our emotions, but rather our emotions provide us with
important points of introspection. When linked to our values,
these emotional signposts help us to reflect upon the things
that matter most to us during these challenging times.

As we continue onward, please ensure that you are not only
staying connected with colleagues, friends, and family but also
with yourself. There is strength, support, and wisdom to be
found through connection. 

As always, your Association is here to support you. Please do
not hesitate to contact us here at the LRTA office. 

Take care of yourself and take care of each other,

Marcela 

http://www.lrta.ca/
http://www.lrta.ca/
https://www.ted.com/talks/susan_david_the_gift_and_power_of_emotional_courage?language=en
https://katebowler.com/podcasts/susan-david-toxic-positivity/
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MTS WORKLOAD SURVEY
V i c e  P r e s i d e n t  B a r g a i n i n g — S c o t t  W o o d

The MTS Workload Survey

is available to all MTS

members through their

worksite from November

15th to December 7th. This

survey, typically held every

four years, provides MTS

with a snapshot of the

workload issues facing

members of MTS across

Manitoba.

Locally, LRTA uses the data

from this survey to identify

trends that may be

impacting our members.

Information collected often

will appear during the

bargaining process to

support the positions we are

taking with the Division.

The data, of course, is

presented in a summary

form and no individuals can

be identified from the data.

Four years ago, LRTA led

the Province for member

participation, with more

than 85% completing the

survey. Although this is not

a competition with other

Associations, it is important

because with a larger

response rate we get more

accurate end results.

Please ensure that you

complete the survey and

return it to the Council Rep

at your worksite before

December 7th. The survey

typically takes about 20

minutes to complete. 

If you have any questions

regarding the survey, please

contact Scott, LRTA Vice-

President, Collective

Bargaining at

cblrta@shaw.ca .

mailto:cblrta@shaw.ca


MTS PROVINCIAL DENTAL PLAN PROPOSAL DECLINED
P r e s i d e n t  -  M a r c e l a  C a b e z a s

As part of its preparations to move toward Provincial

Bargaining, MTS began the process of seeking interest

from various locals to see which Associations might be

interested in switching over to a new MTS provincial

dental plan. Presently, MTS oversees 31 different Blue

Cross dental plans which correspond to various local

teacher associations. 

MTS presented its proposed plan to the LRTA Executive on

October 6th. This information was shared with the LRTA

Council on October 20th. Further discussions on the

matter were had at the LRTA Executive Meeting on

November 3rd.

The Association was presented with two options, to

remain in our current plan or to switch to the proposed

MTS plan. At its core, both Executive and Council

considered the proposed changes. 

While the projected premiums for the proposed provincial

plan were nominally lower, both Executive and Council

were concerned by the significant reduction in coverage

for Level 2 services (implants, inlays, crowns, bridges, etc.)

Based on the data shared, the Executive did not feel that a

$250 increase to the combined maximum of services per

participant outweighed the impact of a thirty percent

reduction of coverage for Level Two services to the 900+

LRTA dental plan subscribers and the various participants

each of those subscribers have attached to their plan. As

the third largest Association in the province, our plan is

quite stable and not subject to a lot of volatility. The

addition of more members aside from our own to a plan

would not improve things dramatically for our subscribers. 

The other dilemma faced by the LRTA was the timeline

proposed by MTS which was requesting a response from

the Association by January 2022. For a proposed change

to a benefit plan to be brought to the membership for

consideration, a motion would need to be passed at a

general assembly meeting. Currently, the next LRTA

General Assembly is scheduled for April 2022. Although

provisions exist in the LRTA Constitution to allow for a

special assembly meeting to be called by the Executive and

Council, neither governing body deemed it was in the best

interest of members to proceed with calling a special

assembly meeting to examine the matter. 

As Bill 45 has yet to be proclaimed, the foray into

provincial bargaining with the province has not officially

commenced. When it does, this process will likely be

lengthy. As such, the Council has determined remaining

with the status quo to be the best course of action. Future

opportunities shall present themselves down the road

wherein we hope MTS shall present our members with a

more comparable or improved plan to consider. 













REIMBURSEMENTS FOR APPROVED
PPDF APPLICATIONS

Ensure to send all forms and receipts as attachments.

I do not have access to LRSD SharePoint through my

LRTA profile.

Complete the online PD Report Form before you send

your reimbursement request.

 If your registration was paid in foreign currency,  

 include proof of currency conversion (redacted bank

or credit card statement).

 Reimbursements will not be processed if any

documentation is missing or incorrect.

Despite out-of-town professional developments

remaining on hold for a bit longer and a general lack of in-

town professional development, requests for funding to

PPDF are at an all time high. In Term 1 alone (September

to December), PPDF has reviewed an incredible 474

applications! With each application comes a request for

reimbursement. Upon completion of your event, you will

receive an email with detailed instruction on how to

access your reimbursement. Below are a few reminders to

ensure that your request does not get delayed.

1.

2.

3.

4.

Please allow 2 to 3 weeks to process the reimbursement

and receive your cheque. Depending on the volume of

reimbursements to distribte, the cheque will either be

dropped off at your school or mailed to the address

provided on the PD Reimbursement Form. 

MTS PD DAY REQUESTS

Submit a request through the PPDF system.

The General Committee will review the request.

If approved, the member will receive confirmation

through the PPDF system.

The member will receive an email from

pdlrta@shaw.ca with instructions on submitting

documentation for reimbursement.

Due to the overwhelming demand, PPDF will accept

applications for MTS PD Day reimbursements until

December 31st, 2021. The process for application is as

follows;

1.

2.

3.

4.

PPDF TERM OPENING DATES

Click here to access the PPDF Guidelines for more details about how the PPDF can support your autonomous professional

development needs. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at pdlrta@shaw.ca or 204-929-

5782, and please stay connected with your Council Rep for regular updates.

PERSONAL PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FUND UPDATE
Vice President Professional Development- Jay McGurran 

mailto:pdlrta@shaw.ca
https://www.lrta.ca/professional-development/
mailto:pdlrta@shaw.ca


CONTACT  US
LRTA Office

204-929-5782

President

Marcela  Cabezas

preslrta@shaw .ca

Collective  Bargaining

Scott  Wood

cblrta@shaw .ca

Professional  Development

Jay  McGurran

pdlrta@shaw .ca

All  matters  will  be  dealt  with  in  confidence .

Call  MTS  at  204-888-7961  to  request  assistance  from  a  Staff  Officer

@preslrta  

MTS SAFE AND INCLUSIVE SPACE
MTS will be ordering a print run of the new Safe and Inclusive

Space posters which will be printed in 11x17 format.

The poster is a visual confirmation to the visitors in your

workspace that they have entered a safe and inclusive space. 

Rather than order a mass quantity, we are asking each member

who would like one to place their own order by using the link

below. By ordering and displaying this poster, you are

advertising that you support the principles advertised on it. If

you are displaying the poster in a shared workspace, please

ensure that all MTS members using the space agree to support

these principles.

The link to the order form is as follows:

https://tinyurl.com/2b6cm9rt

Ensure your order is placed prior to 4PM on Monday, November

29th. Please feel free to contact Marcela Cabezas should you

have any questions. 

Reminder: If you have recently changed your name, please contact
the LRTA office at  204-929-5782 or seclrta@shaw.ca and have your
file updated.

 
 

 

mailto:preslrta@shaw.ca
mailto:cblrta@shaw.ca
mailto:pdlrta@shaw.ca
mailto:preslrta@shaw.ca
mailto:seclrta@shaw.ca

